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SAINT JOSEPH PARISH—PASTOR’S CORNER 

�

Dear Friends:�

�

I am grateful to parishioners Dave and Gina McClellan to accept my invitation to be the parish co�chairs of the    

annual Catholic Appeal. Dave gave a succinct and information talk at all of the Masses last weekend, describing  

the importance of the Catholic Appeal and how it benefits our parish and school directly. In addition, the Catholic 

Appeal supports 280 parishes, 51 distinct ministries and 1.8 million Catholics of the Archdiocese of Boston.�

�

The theme of this year’s Appeal is “teamwork,” aptly named after all we have been through this past year in dealing 

with the COVID pandemic. The team of dedicated staff at the Pastoral Center in Braintree were indispensable to  

St. Joseph Parish and St. Joseph School in assisting us in reopening safely, as well as offering us support and   

direction to the present. The Pandemic Response team has been a blessing to our parish and school during these 

unprecedented times.�

�

In addition, our parish has benefitted from numerous ministries supported through the Catholic Appeal, such as the 

Transformed in Love marriage preparation program for engaged couples, the Office of Diaconal Life and Ministry, 

the Offices of Legal Counsel, Finance and Risk Management which help us in responsibly managing and protecting 

our parish and school campus..�

�

I encourage you to watch the informative Catholic Appeal video on our parish website 

(stjosephparishneedham.com). If you have given previously, you will have received a letter directly from             

Cardinal Seán. If you have not given before, I encourage you to prayerfully consider a gift this year by visiting                   

bostoncatholicappeal.org. Our parish will receive a rebate from the Catholic Appeal if we meet both our               

assessment and our donor goal, and so every gift matters! I understand that these are challenging times but if you 

are able, I ask you to join me in supporting the Appeal by offering a gift of your own. Thank you so much for your 

support and any assistance you may offer.�

�

�

God bless,�

�

Father Bryan�

This weekend, we launch our annual Catholic Appeal, along with all the other parishes throughout the Archdiocese. 

Each year, the Catholic Appeal provides the faithful with a way to help support the ministries that support our       

parishes, our schools, and our communities. This is our Church, and every gift makes a difference. Please consider 

making your gift today by visiting bostoncatholicappeal.org or by scanning the QR code above. Your gift has an   

immediate impact on our parish and the work of our Church. Thank you in advance for your generosity.�

St Joseph Parish Family Ministry�

Lenten Activity �

�

“Bringing our church community together!”�

�

�

The Family Ministry group has come up with some activities that will help remind/enrich our Lenten         

experience. Each week we will suggest an activity to be used as an Act of Kindness.    �

Please join us … �

�

Week 2: Please help the Justice and Peace Committee support the Haitian Mission by bringing protein bars 

and/or lollipops which will be collected at all masses.�
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The Year of St. Joseph�

�

Against the backdrop of the pandemic, our Holy Father Pope Francis has declared a year dedicated 

to St. Joseph.  Pope Francis has said that the Covid�19 pandemic has helped us all to see the    

importance of ordinary people, people like our beloved patron St. Joseph. We encourage everyone 

to read Pope Francis’ Apostolic Letter, Patris Corde (With a Father’s Heart). You will find a link at 

the end of this column.  �

�

Pope Francis has a particularly strong devotion to St. Joseph.  At the beginning of his pontificate in 2013, he put  

into effect a directive Pope Benedict XVI had made to include the name of St. Joseph permanently in the Eucharistic 

prayers used at mass.  �

�

Pope Francis’ papal inauguration mass was held on March 19th, the feast of St. Joseph and he dedicated his papa-

cy to St. Joseph.  On his coat of arms there is a spikenard, the flower used as a symbol of St. Joseph.�

�

Pope Francis has also popularized the statue of St. Joseph sleeping, or dreaming.  We know from scripture that 

dreams play a very important role in the few passages we have on St. Joseph.  The Lord, through an angel, reveals 

His will to St. Joseph.   When Pope Francis was asked about his secret to serenity he said, “If there is a problem,   

or when I am faced with a difficulty, I write it down on a piece of paper and I will place it underneath St. Joseph so 

that he may dream on it. That means for him to pray for that   problem”.  Pope Francis also said, “Joseph’s rest   

revealed God’s will to him.  In this moment of rest in the Lord, as we pause from our many daily activities, God is 

also speaking to us”.�

�

Francis has invited Catholics, especially in the midst of the Covid�19 pandemic, to put their families “under the loving 

gaze of St. Joseph, guardian of the Holy Family and of our families. Do not forget St. Joseph, Jesus slept with the 

protection of Joseph”.�

�

At his inauguration, Pope Francis told the crowd in St. Peter’s Square that “St. Joseph appears as a strong and  

courageous man, a working man, yet in his hears we see great tenderness, which is not the virtue of the weak, but 

rather a sign of strength of spirit and a capacity for concern, for compassion, for genuine openness to others, to 

love”.�

�

Throughout this year dedicated to St. Joseph, we will bring you more about our patron saint and the many prayers 

and devotions associated with him.  If you have a special devotion to St. Joseph or would like to share something 

with us please email artgina@comcast.net.�

�

Prayer to the Sleeping St. Joseph�

�

Oh St. Joseph, whose protection is so great, so strong, so prompt before the throne of God.  

I place in you all my interest and desires.  Oh St. Joseph, do assist me by your  powerful   

intercession, and  obtain for me from your Divine Son all spiritual blessings, through Jesus 

Christ, our Lord.  So that having engaged her below your heavenly power,  I may offer my 

thanksgiving and homage to the most loving Father.  Oh St. Joseph, I never weary of  contemplating you and 

Jesus asleep in your arms; I dare not approach while He reposes near your heart.�

Press him in my name and kiss his &ne head for me and ask him to return the kiss when I draw my dying 

breath.�

St. Joseph, Patron of departing souls, pray for me and my loved ones.  Amen�

CRUDEM� CAN YOU HELP…? �

Covid has hit the people of Haiti especially hard. While the number of infections on the island are rela-

tively low, the border with the Domincan Republic, the islands main source of food, is closed. Malnutri-

tion has greatly increased and the doctors of Hospital Sacre Coeur have identified it as one of the 

main reasons people come to the  hospital. In response to this need,  CRUDEM is launching a new 

initiative to provide 1 million meals to Haiti. �

�

This Lenten Season the funds donated to CRUDEM will be used to help pay for those meals. Each meal costs 25 

cents and our goal is to raise funds for 100,000 meals. Just to give you an example, donating the cost of 1 or 2   

family takeout dinners could fund 400�500 meals. Financial donations should be made payable to CRUDEM and 

can be left in an envelop in the offertory baskets or mailed/ dropped off at the   Parish Office.�

�

We are also continuing to collect High protein granola bars (10 grams of protein or more) and Vitamin C  lollipops  

( available at A New Leaf in Needham, or Amazon) Baskets are placed by the entrances of the Church to accept 

your donations. Thank you, for all that you do to help the least of our brothers.�
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Please pray for the 63 second graders from the Religious Education program 

and the School who will receive God's love and forgiveness for the first time 

through the Sacrament of Reconciliation during the weekend of March 13 and 

14.� While their lambs go home with them and not left in the church this year, 

we know they will be reconciled with the Good Shepherd.�

�

Students in grades 7�10 will have the opportunity for a time of prayer and reconciliation during their regularly sched-

uled class times on March 7, 8, and 9.� Please keep them in prayer, too, that they will be open to receiving God's 

mercy and peace during this special time.�

Though the Religious Education Office remains closed, Melissa Harrigan, Director for Gr. K�6 and Debbie Coyle, 

Coordinator, Gr. K�11 can be reached via their emails:�

mharrigan@saintjoes.com and dcoyle@saintjoes.com�

781�449�3744�

�

2021 Lenten Mission: Believe, Belong, Become�

�

Join Fr. Michael Ssenfuma, a talented musician and priest from Uganda, as he leads 

St. Joseph Parish on our 2021 Lenten mission.  The theme of the mission is Believe, 

Belong, Become.  Fr. Ssenfuma will preach on the topic for three nights:�

�

�� Sunday, March 21, 7:00 � 8:00pm � includes Reconciliation�

�� Monday, March 22, 7:00 � 8:00pm � includes Adoration�

�� Tuesday, March 23, 7:00 � 8:00pm � includes a traditional Ugandan Catholic Mass�

�

The mission will take place in the Upper Church.  You are invited to attend in�person or watch it live on the            

St. Joseph Parish YouTube channel.  You may attend any one of the evenings, or all three! �

�

About Fr. Ssenfuma:�

Fr. Michael Ssenfuma, a Catholic priest from Uganda, holds a master’s degree in theology from Boston College.  

He is currently parochial vicar at the collaborative of Incarnation and Most Blessed Sacrament Parishes in Melrose 

and Wakefield�

�

His insights and reflections on matters of faith practice, evangelization and community find expression in his music, 

dynamic style and simplicity.  He believes that the little things we do can with love have enormous potential to help 

us become Saints.  Thus, the little we can do, we must do.�

Registration for Holy Week Services Starts March 15�

�

Due to reduced capacity in the church this year, please sign up in advance for all the liturgies     

during Holy Week:  Holy Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday and Easter Sunday. The signup 

process will work similar to the process used for Christmas Mass. Sign ups will open on March 15.�

The Holy Week schedule is:�

Holy Thursday�  7:00 PM�

Good Friday�  3:00 and 7:00 PM�

Holy Saturday�  7:00 PM�

Easter Sunday�  7:30 AM upper Church�

                9:00 AM upper and lower Church �

                11:00 AM upper and lower Church�

Both the upper and lower church are fully accessible by our new elevator. �

If you prefer to attend Holy Week services remotely, the following liturgies will be broadcast live on the parish 

YouTube channel:�

� �Holy Thursday at 7:00 PM�

� �Good Friday at 7:00 PM�

� �Holy Saturday Vigil Mass at 7:00 PM�



We’re online !

www.stjosephparishneedham.com�

The Holy Father’s Intention for 

March 2021         �

�

Sacrament of Reconciliation �

�

Let us pray that we may experience 

the sacrament of reconciliation with renewed 

depth, to taste the infinite mercy of God. �

Rose for Life� �

Each week roses are placed beside 

the tabernacles as reminders to pray 

for the unborn.  �

The week of March 7 roses are 

donated : Valentine and Fulton Tenore, In 

Memory of Tom and Mary McGillicuddy, and  

Charles and Rose Hannifin �

Saturday, March 6�

8:30� �

4:00� William, John, Paul McNamara� Memorial �

Sunday,  March 7�

7:30� The People of Saint Joseph Parish �

9:00� Adrienne Garrido� Memorial �

11:00� Dorothy & Robert Mullen� Memorial �

Monday, March 8�

6:50� �

Tuesday, March 9�

6:50� Sophie Roman� Memorial �

Wednesday, March 10 �

6:50� Bill McCool� Memorial �

Thursday, March 11�

6:50� �

Friday, March 12�

6:50� Mark Poklemba� Memorial �

Saturday, March 13�

8:30� �

4:00� Irene Briggs� Memorial �

Sunday,  March 14�

7:30� Charlie Coyle�  Memorial �

9:00� Ria Lodd� Memorial �

11:00� Ray Seabeck� Memorial �

Stewardship �

Offertory: Week 35�

Received � Goal � Variance�

February 28, 2021�

In Church & by mail� $10,520� � �

Online � Weekly� $3,864� � �

Online � Monthly� $2,226� � �

TOTAL for Week � $16,610� $15,500� $1,110�

� � � �

TOTAL Year to Date� $522,658� $542,500� ($19,842)�

SAINT JOSEPH PARISH  

�

Adoration of the Most�

Blessed Sacrament �

�

Adoration is held in the lower 

church every  Friday following 

the 6:50 a.m. Mass. Adoration  

concludes with Reposition     

at 12 noon.�

Jesus welcomes your visit.�

�

�

�

�

�

Stations of the Cross�

�

Fridays 7 PM in the St. Joseph upper Church�

�

Sacrament of Reconciliation      �

�

Mondays after the daily 6:50 AM Mass in the       

St. Joseph lower Church�

�

Wednesdays 7 to 8 PM in the St. Joseph upper                                                                                    

Church�

  �

By appointment and on Saturdays from 2:30�   

3:30 pm in the former baptistry, in the St. Joseph 

upper church�

�

Mondays 6:30 to 8 PM at St. Bartholomew’s 

Church�


